CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY APRIL 10, 2012 

CONVENE: 7:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION
Consent Agenda
The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of March 13, 2012 Council, March 13, 2012 Public Hearing and March 19, 2012 Council meetings.

· April accounts payable.
· Resources and obligations reports - March 
Administrative Matters
· First Reading of Ordinance No. 110 Series 2012 Baker Sanitary Franchise
· Review Landfill rates
· Appoint Budget Committee
Old Business
Mayors Report
City Recorder Report
Public Works Report

Council/Committee Reports
Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410

Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY APRIL 10, 2012

 CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the April 10, 2012 regular Council meeting at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were John Shurtleff, Sharon Dinger, Dawn O'Grady, Julie Bolling and Garla Rowe. Council member Kathy Ritch was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo. 

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present were Teri Brown Johnson and Mary Schoenfield. A representative from JUB Engineering was also present.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda

Councilor O'Grady made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Rowe seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 2_- First Reading of Ordinance No. 110 Series 2012 Baker Sanitary Franchise Agreement
Mayor Anthony explained that the Ordinance had been read at the March 13, 2012 Council meeting, but the Ordinance had not been published in the newspaper. So technically this would be the first reading of the Ordinance. 
Mayor Anthony read Ordinance No. 110 Series 2012 Baker Sanitary Franchise Agreement by title only to the Council. 

Councilor Dinger made a motion to accept Ordinance No. 110 Series 2012 Baker Sanitary Franchise Agreement. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 

Council agreed to have a separate agreement with Baker Sanitary Service concerning the Franchise. This agreement will have the same terms and conditions as the ordinance, but will be a supporting agreement that can go into effect immediately.
Councilor O'Grady made a motion to accept the Franchise Agreement with Baker Sanitary. Councilor Bolling seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 3 - Review Landfill Rates
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the Landfill rates needed to be reviewed. The City needs to start paying for the disposal of Household Hazardous Waste under the Tri-County agreement that the City entered into in 2006. The City will have to pay $3.17 per ton on the total amount of waste that the Landfill receives.
Councilor Dinger discussed the Hazardous Household Waste Agreement stating that the City did not have to honor this agreement for various reason, and requested that the City Attorney review the agreement.
Council discussed the Hazardous Household Waste Agreement. Discussion included that the City had already agreed to the Agreement in 2006. It is a Tri-County agreement and LaGrande is the main disposal site for Hazardous Household Waste. The DEQ does not allow Haines to accept Hazardous Household so it has to be disposed of at a disposal site. All of the Hazardous Household Waste in the Tri-County area is taken to the LaGrande site.
Councilor Rowe made a motion to increase the Landfill fees $1.00 per yard and to change the wording in the Resolution "uncovered load" to "unsecured load" will be charged $6.00 after the rate change. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
A resolution implementing the new Landfill rates will be presented at the May Council meeting.
Agenda Item No. 4 - Appoint Budget Committee
Mayor Anthony explained that the Budget Committee consists of six citizens plus the Council. There were eight volunteers for the committee so the Council had to vote on six. The volunteers were Richard Howe, Jim Brown, Marge Loennig, Teri Brown Johnson, Rodney Rogers, Mary Schoenfield, Peter Hall and Jody Anthony. 

City Recorder Valerie Russell tallied the votes and there was a tie. Council did a revote between the two members that were tied. 

The Budget Committee will be Richard Howe, Jim Brown, Teri Brown Johnson, Rodney Rogers, Jody Anthony and Mary Schoenfield.

The Budget Committee meeting will be tentatively scheduled for April 24th if the deadline for publication can be met. The public notice has to be published two times, at least five days apart. Alternative dates were also discussed, Valerie will contact everyone with the final meeting date.
Councilor Bolling discussed a budget item with the Council concerning dog control. The City in the past had an agreement with the Animal Clinic for impoundment of animals if necessary. Fines need to be set to cover the possible costs incurred for impoundment. Council decided to put additional funds in the dog control category, normally $300.00 is budgeted  and that amount would be increased to $600.00. 
Agenda Item No. 5 - Old Business


Farm Lease
Public Works Director Jason Melo explained that Jim Aldrich had requested a change in the wording in the Farm Lease Exhibit 2 No. 5 to state "Be responsible for damage to irrigation system components due to the negligence of the lessee unless the damage is the result of the negligence of the Lessor." The wording in the original statement indicated that the Lessee would be responsible for any damage to the irrigation components regardless of who caused the damage.
Councilor Rowe made a motion to accept the change in wording in the Farm Lease Exhibit 2 No. 5 to "Be responsible for damage to irrigation system components due to the negligence of the lessee unless the damage is the result of the negligence of the Lessor." The motion was seconded by Councilor Shurtleff. Councilor Dinger opposed. The motion passed with majority consent. 
Agenda Item No. 6 - Staff Reports

City Recorder


Web Site

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that EONI wanted to be paid for the existing City web site. Councilor O'Grady has been checking on other hosts and believes that a less expensive and more user friendly one can be used. Council decided to cancel the EONI subscription.

ODOT Refund
The City received a refund of $9,438.01 from ODOT. The City was required to pay a partial match in funds when the sidewalk project began. ODOT recently completed the accounting for the project and discovered that the City had paid an excess of funds, which was refunded to the City.

Bike Rack
The Ford Family Foundation donated a bike rack to the City a couple of years ago, they contacted the City recently to follow up on the installation and location of the bike rack. Council agreed to install the bike rack in the park where the pay phone had been located.

Wireless Internet 
Davis Computers contacted the City and requested to make a proposal on wireless internet in Haines, which they had discussed earlier with Councilor Rowe. The City currently has a franchise agreement with Reliance Connects, who is a local internet provider, but it is not an exclusive agreement. A copy of the franchise agreement with Reliance Connects was given to the Council for review and is herein attached and part of the record.
Council agreed to invite Davis Computers to attend the May Council meeting to make their proposal for wireless internet.

Sewer Ordinance
The draft sewer ordinance was sent to Attorney Dan Van Thiel for his review, he returned the ordinance with his comments and suggestions. Draft ordinance and the draft with comments are herein attached and part of the record.
Public Works Director


Water System Grant

Public Works Director Jason Melo explained that a letter has been sent to the State requesting an application for grant funding. Gary Veihdorfer from the OBDD has received the letter and it has been accepted. The State will send a Project Notification Intake Form to the City to complete. This will begin the process for the grant application.
Agenda Item No. 7 - Mayors Report
Mayor Anthony reminded the Council to work on a list of priorities for their designated areas within the City. 
Mayor Anthony asked for a Council member to volunteer to oversee the sewer farm activities and could be available if Jason needed assistance. 
Councilor Shurtleff volunteered to oversee the sewer farm.

Agenda Item No. 8 - Council Reports


Councilor Shurtleff
Councilor Shurtleff explained he has been working with an organization which is willing to sponsor a shooting competition in Haines.They are willing to split the proceeds with the City 50/50 and they will donate the prizes. Councilor Shurtleff suggested holding the event during the Fourth of July celebration, this would attract more people and hopefully make the celebration into a much larger event.  Council agreed that it was a good idea, and more events need to be established to attract more attendance.
Agenda Item No. 9 - Public Comments

Mary Schoenfield
Citizen Mary Schoenfield commented that the $1.00 per yard increase at the Landfill would make a 33% increase on one can and only a 10% increase on a pick-up load.

Mayor Anthony agreed that was a valid point and that the Council should considered that when adjusting the rates. This could be further discussed if the Council had other suggestions on the rate increase. 

There were no other public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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